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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Don Redman, Chair

BOATING MASTER PLAN SUBCOMMITTEE
Wednesday, February 26, 2014
City Council Conference Room B
9:00 a.m.

In Attendance:  Commissioners Scott Shine (Chair),  Lane T. Burnett, Stephen Swann; Waterways Coordinator Captain Jim Suber; Jody McDaniel,  Planning Department;Tera Meeks, Chief, Waterfront Management, Brian Burket, Parks & Recreation; Dr. Quinton White, Jacksonville University; Marilyn Allen Legislative Services; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.

The Chairman called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m.   The Chair stated that the purpose of the meeting was to  look at the  process, public vendors and a time line in the creation of  the Maritime Management Plan Development. 
The Chair asked Brian Burket of the Parks and  Recreation Department to update the Subcommittee on the changes that Tera Meeks and the Parks Department  made in the proposed  Scope of Services document since the Subcommittee last met and reviewed the document.
In commenting on the process involved, Brian Burket explained that the Parks Department would send the Scope of Services document to FIND (Florida Inland Navigation District) for its evaluation and approval.  Once that is done, the Parks & Recreation Department would then send out the RFP.
A discussion then followed on suggested changes in the document and the rationale for the suggested changes.  There was a lengthy discourse on how “tributaries” would be defined and whether the tributaries were for motorized or non-motorized boats, and whether there were boat ramps on the tributaries or not.

There was a discussion on proposed water access improvements; who were major users of the waterways and minor users, what were major gaps and minor gaps.

In the discussion on the components of the management plan, there was a discussion on differing boat ramps (regional, community or neighborhood) and how boat ramps could be rated.  In the consideration and discussion of boating ramps, Jody McDaniel noted that parking is a critical factor; boaters are going to head for boating ramp facilities that have parking available.
The Subcommittee was of the opinion that there were not many pocket piers in many neighborhoods owing to the fact that people did not particularly care to have them in their neighborhoods.

In the discussion on public input and how to ascertain what the public thinking was in boating management issues, it was suggested that an individual or agency be identified that could advise the Commission or Subcommittee on the methodology of gauging public opinion.  It was suggested that Commissioner John Godfrey could be helpful with this.

The Chair opened a discussion on the feasibility of getting a sampling of opinion from the 32,000 registered boat owners in the County.  Dr. White indicated that this was feasible and that it had been previously done.

The Subcommittee discussed the feasibility of reaching out to the CPACs for input, a suggestion that Tera Meeks felt was problematic in that the CPAC participants were not likely be citizens that make much use of the waterways and boating activities.

There being no further business, the Subcommittee meeting was adjourned at 10:28 a.m.
John J. Jackson, Council Research Division (904) 630-1729

03.11.14

Posted: 12:00 P.M.
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